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Prayer List 

 
 Marion Fairbanks Gertrude Wilson 

 Barbara Henschel Barbara Grisgraber

 James Margolies Robin Hartel 

 Evelyn & Rich Steinis Dorothy Chapin  

 Mercedes Esposito Nelda Hull 
 Dave Krill Linda Hawks 

 Dawn Chapman Corey Glynn 

 Helen Gross Leslie 

 Ruth Johnston Rich Norko 

 Danny Schmitt Bernita Savage 

 James Flynn Steve Harrell 
 Renee Vanessa 

 Joan Risner Tom Symski 

 Louise Franko C.K. Walls 

 Dolores Vecchione Michaela 

  Aimee Sinkler  Chris D. 
 Vincent Vallillo & family 

 Capt. Caitlin Withenbury 

 Emily & Stratos Argyriou  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

éthe family of Joan Zinsky, mother of Ed Zinsky,                        

who entered into rest May 20, 2019. 

Our thoughts and prayers are with the family                        

during this time of sorrow. 

From Our Ministeré  

Dear Folks, 

I am writing this a week before I am to leave for 
my continuing education to Germany.  Among 
visiting the various sites (Wittenberg, Marburg, Heidelberg), 
important to the Protestant Reformation, I will also be attending the 
37th German Protestant Kirchentag (church day) in Dortmund.  This 
is a five-day church festival that happens every other year includes 
worship, lectures, concerts, and various events. The theme for 2019 
is from II Kings 18:19, òThe Commander Rabshakeh said to them, 
ôSay to Hezekiah: Thus says the great king, the king of Assyria: On 
what do you base this confidence of yours?ó  

What a great question, on what do WE base this confidence of 
OURS?  Is it on our bank account?  Is it on the stock market?  Is it 
on our government?  Is it on our family and friends? 

Ultimately, I hope our answer of course is God:  God, the eternal, the 
powerful, God, the all-loving. When all else fails, God still is, was, 
and shall always be. On that we have our hope, our strength, and 
yes, our confidence. Thanks be to God! 

 

In Christ's love, 
Rev. Lucille 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Rev. Lucilleôs Prayer Days will be July 11, August 8, 
and September 12. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Summer Outdoor Worship Services:  July 21 & August 25. 
These services will be held under the maple tree between the 
lower and upper parking lots.  Come, worship God in the 
glory of nature! If it of rains, weôll meet in the Fellowship Hall. 

Mark your calendar ˟  October 13th, 6:30 p.m., Fellowship Hall-
vÙıː ZĥÎíúúÙ˫Ě GÙĖÿÀĀĴ ¢ĖÀıÙúĆçĥÙˍ 
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JUNE 2018 

DIACONATE : June 23 Gordon Harris will deliver the Message and 

June 30 Sue Lindley will do it. Correction, Lucille will be away 

August 18, not the 11th.  The church picnic will be September 15. 

TRUSTEES: Birds in chimney at Parsonage, storm windows have 

been removed and A/C units are installed. Lightning nearby set off 

alarm and Huntington Fire Co. responded and reset alarm.  Soren was 

able to reset the GFI.  Some trees above library have been trimmed 

Cottage painting and refurbishing has been completed, Ed called the 

agent Barbara. The gutters still need some attention. 

MISSIONS: Nominating has Spooner Hose meal for June and 

Missions will do the July meal. 

NURSERY: The teachers contracts need to be signed. They made 

$10,100 the prior year and $8,700 this year.  They will be giving the 

Church $10,000.   

NOMINATING: Judy presented proposed slate of committee 

members for voting at 2020 Annual meeting. Some committees will 

be combined and others will be reduced with ñfriends of the 

committeesò added. We will need to revise by-laws to make changes 

to various committees as were discussed. Those changes will be 

presented at December congregational budget meeting. 

WOMENôS FELLOWSHIP: WF made approx. $350 at tag sale 

which was good considering smaller number of participants. Next 

year will return to first weekend in June. 

TREASURER: Called Standard Oil to see if they would match the 

conference rates. Cash flow is ok for now. Getting lean for summer. 

May have to take out money from savings for first time this year. 

College scholarships will be presented June 16th. Ray Oppel 

suggested they be increased to $250 for each of the 5 applicants. 

Womenôs Fellowship contributed $300 toward scholarships. 

MUSIC:  Music Sunday all the music groups contributed to James a 

cash thank you gift for his patience and service over the past year. 

Sacred dancers gave Jill a gift as well.  

MODERATOR:  The Budget Committee has been working very 

hard.  They will be sending out letters to the congregation telling them 

we will be starting the Stewardship Campaign early this year.  

 

MINISTER:  Julianne Janowski will be playing the organ on the 23rd 

and 30th of June and Lucille will take care of the music the rest of the 

time James is out. There are two outdoor services. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rev. Lucille will be on Continuing Education June 18th 

and will return to the office on July 5th. She will be on 

vacation from August 13th through the 19th. Emergency 

Pastoral coverage will be provided by the Rev. Ken 

Smith,  203- 615-1138.               

  

Karen will be on vacation July 18th and will return to the 

office on July 31st. The office will be closed during this 

time. She will also take various days so please call the 

office before stopping in. 

 

 

 

 

ñTo my wonderful Church family  

Vicky and I want to thank you 

all for all the prayers we received at 

Christopherõs passing. 

    Love  

Gailó   



 

DID YOU KNOW?  

 

 

Adapted from a church history compiled in 1962 
 

The third (church) building burned to the ground on July 

25, 1892 at one in the morning; it was a total loss which was 

not covered by insurance. Two days after the fire, subscription 

papers were circulated and liberally signed. Then on July 25, 

1893 the present (church) edifice was erected with only a few 

hundred dollars debt. While the church was being built, sheds 

to shelter the horses and carriages, which came from a 

distance, were also constructed. To save money for the church, 

the sheds were individually owned. This plan worked 

wonderfully until 1929 when it became necessary to build the 

parish house. Because the original owners had forgotten to 

mention ownership in their wills, permissions to relinquish 

ownership had to be obtained from the heirs, some of whom 

had to be traced to the far corners of the world!   

In 1844 Joseph Tomlinson was appointed as the agent to 

purchase Dr. Jonesô home which was the original parsonage 

and a committee was appointed to make necessary repairs. The 

house burned down in the fall of 1925 and a new parsonage 

was built in 1926. 

In June of 1955 a special meeting of the church was called 

and it was voted to purchase the Kemp property for thirty-four 

thousand dollars. This building is used for the church school. 

In 1962 a parking lot was provided for more modern means 

of travel ï sheds were no longer needed for horses. To allow 

for further expansion of seating in the sanctuary, the choir was 

moved to the balcony. With new furnishings in the church and 

newly laid carpeting, who knows what the next history of the 

Huntington Congregational Church will report about the old 

country church in a rapidly changing community? 

 
 

 

RECOGNITION OF 2019 GRADUATES 

Colleges & Universities 

Katrina Corcino ï University of Bridgeport 

 ~ Masters of Business Administration ï Honors 

Induction:Delta Mu Delta International Honor Society               

in Business.   

Ace Ricker ï University of CT  

 ~ Bachelors of Liberal Arts & Science                        

(Individual Major) ñGender in the Workplaceò                          

multi-faceted degree. 

Shelton High School 

Zachary McEwen ï  Mesa College, California 

 ~ Business 

 

 

 

SCHOLARSHIP  RECIPIENTS: 

Randall Boland ~ Central CT State University  

   ~ Major ï Mechanical Engineering       

David Keith ~ Northeastern University, Massachusetts   

 ~ Major ï Computer Engineering 

Zachary McEwen ~ Mesa College, California 

~ Business 

 

Eric Zelanin ~ University of New Haven  

~ Major ï Environmental Science  

Matthew Zelanin ~ Southern CT State University  

~ Major ï Health/Physical Education 

 

 



                                   
                 

SEPTEMBER 15TH 4:00 PM 

OUTDOOR WORSHIP                              

& ALL CHURCH PICNIC  

Due to the State Fire 

Convention on Sunday, 

September 1 5th , we will 

enjoy an OUTDOOR 

WORSHIP  

SERVICE AT 4 PM  followed 

by the ALL CHURCH 

PICNIC  at the Parsonage ð

160 Huntington Street. 

Keep an eye out for more 

information in our summer 

worship bulletins & 

September Belfry.  

 

ALL ARE WELCOME!  

 
 

 

 

 

Our group has had a busy spring. The annual 
CTWUCC meeting in April was a great success. We 
heard very positive comments from the attendees. 
Special thanks to Merle Chase and Gordon Harris who 
helped in the physical set-up.  

Our annual Tag Sale on June 8th was held under a clear blue sky. We 
had many donations of baked goods. Thank you to all the volunteers 
who baked and/or helped out that day. 

Linda Sember is kind enough to offer her house for our annual June 
dinner on the 19th. Although we donôt meet officially over the summer, 
women will be working over these next few months on crafts for the 
Pumpkin & Holly Fair in November. Anyone interested in joining them 
are encouraged to jump in. Speak to Sue Lindley, Gail Schoennagel or 
Denise Wilson if you would like to help. 

 

Pumpkin & Holly Fair ~Friday, November 22, 5:30 p.m. ï 8 p.m. 

Saturday, November 23, 9:30 a.m.ï 2:30 p.m. 

Itôs never too early to start thinking about the Pumpkin & Holly Fair. We 
need your help to make this much-loved event a success. Future Belfry 
articles will discuss the different areas of the fair where volunteers are 
needed. How can you contribute this summer? We need people to pick 
fruit for jams and jellies and we are looking for crafters to join us. In the 
fall, we will need kitchen help for making the jams and jellies and soup 
makers - all volunteers are appreciated.  
We hope youôll plan to join us. Until then, enjoy your summer! 
Pumpkin & Holly Fair Co-Chairs: 
       Terri Johnston, Eva Washenko, Judy Tucker, Jaqui Olivo 
 
 
 

 
Each year as an outreach and to get the news of 
HCCUCC out to the community, the Menôs Group will 
be selling hotdogs at the Wednesday evening 
concerts on the Green, which begins June 26th  and 
runs during the summer (the July 3rd concert will be 
held downtown on the Slab, which we do not 

participate). Also, the Vitality Committee will be handing out free water 
and hold a free gift card give away. If you would like to help out, you are 
more than welcome to join us.  
Please consider making donations of a $25 gift card to a local store or 
eating place, or a case of water. Everyoneôs help is needed. 



Huntington Center Nursery School 

19 Church Street, Shelton, CT 

2019 

Half Day Programs and Extended Day Programs 
Available  

ENROLLING NOW 

Call: 203-929-7197 for a visit 

Director, Linda Rizzitelli for more information. 

H.C.N.S. is open to the public. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HuntingtonCenterNurserySchool.com                                      

Like us on Facebook 
 

 
CONCERT ON THE GREENñWEDNESDAY NIGHTS!  
 

Our Vitality Team will once again be handing out bottled water 
and taking names for a gift card drawing on each Wednesday in 
summer at the Concert on the Green. Donations of water and $25 
gift cards would be greatly appreciated!  Please see Rev. Lucille 
or any Vitality Team member. Also, everyone is welcome to help 
out!  Itõs fun! 

2019 Summer Concert Series 

 
Date                   Band                                           Music Style 

June 26            Anthem                              Reggae 

July 3              Old School                         Rock           

DOWNTOWN FIREWORKS 

July 10            The Bernadettes                Motown R & B 

July 17             Gunsmoke                            Classic Country 

July 24             6:00 Lynn Lewis & Friends  (Childrenôs Show) 

                         Mia & The Riff                     Soul & R & B        

July 31              Highland Rovers                  Irish Kick 

August 7          Terrapin                               Grateful Dead 

August 14         Alpaca Gnomes                   Rock/Folk 

August 21        Backbeat                                     Motown, Soul & R&B 

August 28       The Baron's                         Doo-Wop 

 
All shows are held Wednesdays on the Huntington Green                        

and begin at 7:00 pm (unless stated otherwise). 

Rain Dates for all shows will be the following evening. 

(Cancelation line 203-331-4120) 
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